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Heanor & Loscoe
Town Council

Deputy Mayor - Mayor 2016-2017
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Heanor & Loscoe Town Councillors

(left to right :
Councillor Miss S
Oakes, Councillor
Mrs H Londgon)

At the Annual Town
Council meeting held
on Thursday 12th
May members voted

Back Row (I-r)
Councillors: B Aistrop, K Hill, D Jowett, A Lynch, B Gration, P Jones, Mrs A Jones, R lliffe,
Mrs S lliffe, G Aldwinkle, Mrs L West (Town Clerk)

Councillor Mrs
Heather Longdon
Mayor and Councillor
Miss Sheila Oakes
Deputy Mayor for the
2016-2017 year of

Front Row (I-r)
Councillors: M Burrell, Mrs C Gration, Mrs E Hamilton, Miss S Oakes (Deputy Mayor), Mrs H
Longdon (Mayor), Miss H Stirland and A Longdon

INFO & HELP For information and help on the following Services call the appropriate authority: office.

Benefits, Council Tax, Street Cleaning/Toilets AVBC

Car Parking, Bus passes etc AVBC Cash Office  Street Lighting DCC |
Bus Shelters AVBC War Memorials AVBC |
Christmas Lights H&LTC  AVBC Amber Valley Borough Council, Town Hall, |
Dog Wardens AVBC  Ripley, Derbyshire Tel: 01773 570222 How to contact THE TOWN COUNCIL |
Education DCC  Heanor Town Centre Office, Town Hall, Market Place, Town Clerk: Laura West Telephone/Fax: 01773 533050 LOCAL COUNCIL
Environmental Health AVBC  Heanor DE75 7AATel: 01773 570222 Email: heanor-loscoetc@tiscali.co.uk mn STl

Public Footpaths DCC  COUNGIL TIP Taylor Lane, Loscoe Tel: 01773 716629 www.heanorandloscoetowncouncil.co.uk AWARD SCHEME

Highways DCC  DGC Derbyshire County Council, County Hall, Town Council meetings are held in the Town Hall, Heanor FOUNDATION

Leisure Centres AVBC  Matlock DE4 3AG Tel: 01629 533190 7.00pm on the first Thursday of every Month (except Annual

Planning Permission AVBC  CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU Town Hall, Market Place, Meeting 2nd Thursday in month) ALL WELCOME

Refuse Collection AVBC Heanor DE75 7AA Tel: 08443 752 712

Registration of Births, Deaths & Marriages AVBC HEANOR LIBRARY llkeston Road, Heanor Tel: 01629 533795

http://www.facebook.com/groups/heanorandloscoe/members/

l—f ‘i The Town Council now have a facebook page which can be accessed at

WELCOME to Heanor & Loscoe Town Council's NEWSLETTER. This newsletter is
produced to keep you informed about what your Town Council is doing. Copies are

available from several sites within the area including Heanor & Loscoe Town Council Office,
Loscoe Post Office and Heanor Library.
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Coppice Primary
School EYFS
Playground Grand
Opening

Wednesday 13th April 2016

The sun came out just in time to
celebrate the Grand Opening of the
Early Years Foundation Stage
Playground at Coppice Primary School.
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The playground has been refurbished
thanks to a grant of £9942 from The
National Lottery. This included artificial
grass, mud kitchen, play boat and
scooters.

Heather Longdon Mayor of Heanor and
Loscoe, cut the ribbon to officially open
the new playground. The parents,
children and distinguished guests then
enjoyed refreshments while exploring
the exciting and stimulating
environment.

Annual May Day
Event

In addition to the usual activities
and entertainment provided by the
Town Council we decided to include
live performances from a number of
bands, an outside bar and catering.
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Unfortunately the weather was
atrocious, however it didn’t appear to
dampen the enthusiasm of those of you
who braved the elements, so thank you
for coming along and supporting this
event.

Heanor Health Facilities

The former Heanor Memorial Hospital cared for generations of local
residents from its opening in 1925 until its closure in September 2013.
It was demolished in the autumn of 2015. The new healthcare
facilities are due to open in spring 2017 with construction starting in
the next few months. When the new building opens in 2017 it will be a
base for a wide range of outpatient services including:
Gastroenterology, Trauma and Orthopaedics, Dermatology, Gynaecology,
Rheumatology, Ear, Nose and Throat, Audiology and Pre-operative assessments.
You can Follow the progress of the project on Twitter #HeanorHealthNewEra.

- The Queens Oak

~ To celebrate the Queen’s
. 90th birthday, Heanor and
. Loscoe Town Council

.y decided to
~ fund the
planting of
B Heanor & Loscoe
0n the!r Official Guide
| Red River 201516
" Local
- ' Nature
Reserve at Loscoe. Heanor and
The reserve is managed on Loscoe
their behalf by Gary Wain of - .
" Groundwork, with the help of Official Guide -
| conservation volunteers and 2015-16

" |ocal residents.

On the morning of Tuesday
3rd May, Gary met with the
Mayor ClIr Heather Longdon
and her consort Clir Alan Longdon. They were
accompanied by Ben, a volunteer who came along NL
to take the photographs. i

The four foot Oak tree was purchased from Derwent B X
Treescapes with funding provided by the council. It RIS
was planted, by Heather and Alan, at the far end of MISTEI
the reserve, opposite the glade previously created to D ANEF
celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee.

We were fortunate to have chosen a warm and
sunny morning for the planting ceremony. e T :

Available for Free from
Town Council Office




